Sale of Epinephrine to schools, restaurants, camps, etc.:

Arkansas Code Title 20, Subtitle 2, Chapter 13, Subchapter 4 — Insect Sting and Other Allergic Reactions
Emergency Treatment Act - permits entities such as schools, restaurants, and camps to possess
epinephrine for administration treatment to persons with severe adverse reactions to insect stings and
other allergic reactions. A prescriber must issue an epinephrine certificate to a properly trained
individual. The certificate may be obtained from the Department of Health and the link is listed below.

A pharmacist may transfer epinephrine to the certificate holder based on an invoice.

https://www.healthy.arkansas.gov/programs-services/topics/certificates

https://www.healthy.arkansas.gov/images/uploads/pdf/EPI Certificate.pdf

Costs may be substantial so here is a link to the Mylan program for free products and trainers to be used
by interested schools: www.epipen4schools.com

Sale of albuterol to schools:

Act 851 of 2019 permits the sale of albuterol to schools to be administered by trained personnel who
hold a certificate issued by a licensed physician. The personnel must be trained in the administration of
albuterol prior to obtaining the certificate and possession of albuterol. The Health Dept requires
personnel to obtain training via a nationally accredited program. More information can be obtained by
contacting:

Cheria Lindsey, BSN, RN, NCSN

State School Nurse Consultant

Arkansas Department of Education

Division of Elementary and Secondary Education
School Health Services

Four Capitol Mall, Mail Slot #14

Little Rock, AR 72201

Office: 501-683-3586

Fax: 501-682-4886
Cheria.Lindsey@arkansas.gov

Once the personnel have the certificate, the albuterol should be sold on an invoice.



